



     Minutes of a Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Monday 15th June 2015
In Warcop Village Hall

At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr T Wass, Mrs A Daldry (vice-chair) J Heron, G Deighton, C Harrison and D Keetley.
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Mrs Strong and 4 members of public.
Apologies for Absence: none
Welcome tour before at 7pm to look around the new village hall kindly done by Ray Bromby.

1) Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 11th May 2015
These were read and signed as a correct record of the last meeting.  These were proposed by Councillor Deighton and seconded by Councillor Keetley.
2) Matters Arising
The dog bin has been replaced, but this time it is mounted onto a post and into the ground so hopefully this one won’t go missing.  No response back from EDC regarding the Chamley Arms.  Thank you to Councillor Deighton who has re-built the pinfold.  The grass cutter will now start to cut the piece of land of the croft that Mr Barker has signed over to the parish council.  Councillor Daldry has bought some willow to go around the maypole to hopefully stop children from getting too close to the maypole and getting creosote on them.
eHeHer
3) Finance
The following were approved for payment:

100893
Aon Ltd

£712.24
100894
Glasdon UK

£100.80
100895
ASF Grass cutting
£885.00
100896
Mrs H Strong

£35.60

100897
Taylor & Braithwaite
£72.00

Mrs Cottrell has sent in her internal audit report which was accepted by the parish council.  There were no outstanding queries.  The budget was also discussed for 2015/16.  

The chairman also received a cheque from PF&K for the back pay of Rent from last year.

4) Parish Action Plan
Councillor Daldry mentioned the pond area in Sandford is in a poor state and needs some work and also the map boards are damaged.  The roadsides coming into the village of Warcop are also looking very overgrown and untidy, Councillor Heron mentioned that the MOD look after this part of the village and he would speak to them to see if they will be doing this.  The village hall committee are looking into changing the name of the village hall to try and incorporate the 3 parishes as it is for the community.  The A66 speed  signs haven’t happened as yet so the chairman agreed to chase the highways up again.
5) Community Issues
Councillor Daldry reported to the parish council that Sandford Village Hall committee have decided to close the hall from September 2015.  The committee took advice from Alex Birtles – solicitor on the way forward and what they could before any decision was made to close the hall.  As Warcop Parish Council are the custodial trustees they have the final say as to what happens to the village hall in the future and any money involved must go back into the community.  The parish council decided there were 3 options to go with:
· Sell the village hall as it is in its current state.

· Sell the village hall with planning permission.

· Sell the village hall as a commercial unit.

It was agreed to get the village hall valued first and then discuss the options in further detail.  Councillor Daldry will speak to Alex Birtles to see what the legal costs maybe.

6) Report back from any meetings
See above.
7) Correspondence
8) Fair Liaison Committee

The chairman reported back that residents seemed fairly happy with the fair arrangements and as far as they are aware there have been no complaints.  A few horses were put into a field without consent and a small amount of damage to a wall was done.  The recycling centre had a lot of broken glass and rubbish, but overall things seemed to go well.  The parish council will implement the same plan again for next year.  The chairman will also write to MASC to thank them also for listening to the parish council and implementing the plans so the fair runs more smoothly.
Nothing.
9) Councillors Reports

Planning – 15/0423 Warcop Primary School – no objections.  15/0407 Warcop House alterations – no objections.  Proposed upgrade Telecom mast – no objections.
Village matters – It was agreed to have a parish boon day on the 8th August at 2pm.
Church/Footpaths – Councillor Harrison reported the church path needs some weedol, Councillor Deighton will do this.
Highways – The pot holes still have not been filled in.  The new village hall car park will be open for school parking in a few weeks.
Farms – Nothing to discuss.

10) Items for future agenda

11) Public Session
A resident was asking when the footpath from the new village hall will be started.  The chairman will write to Councillor Stephenson to ask when this maybe started.  Councillor Daldry looked into the woodland burial site and there are a lot of legalities.  EDC have a woodland burial site in Penrith and it was agreed to speak to them to ask how one is run and the costs etc. and feedback at the next meeting.  Warcop after school club have asked the parish council for permission for them to be able to have a BBQ in the nature area.  The parish council have no objections to this.      
12) Date and Times of Next Meeting
Monday 7th September 2015 @ 7.30pm in Warcop Village Hall.
SIGNED………………………………..(Chairman)  DATED………………………………

To:
All Councillors:
Chairman Mr T Wass,  Mr G Deighton, Mr D Keetley, Mr J Heron, Mr C Harrison,  Mrs Daldry Vice – chair, and District Councillor W Patterson for information.
PAGE  

